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Gilroy Gators Swim Team
Board Meeting – January 11, 2017
       GHS pool deck office 6:00 pm.
      Minutes         
	Board Members
	
	

	President, Chad Reeder 
	x
	Ways and Means, Mercedes Salamanco-Grieco
	
	
	

	Vice President,  Bruce Gordon                                              
	
	Head Coach,  Wayne Norris
	
	
	

	Secretary,  Karin Matthews
	
	Meet Director, Denise Brolin
	x
	
	

	Treasurer, Alicia Rojas
	x
	
	
	
	

	Co-Treasurer, Amy Stelzner
	x
	
	
	
	

	Membership, Chris Klein
	x
	
	
	
	

	Co-Membership, Jackie Stevenson
	x
	
	
	
	

	Volunteer Coordinator, Kristen Reeder
	x
	
	
	
	

	Co-Volunteer coordinator, Jeannine Tovar
	x
	
	
	
	


1) Meeting called to Order by President Chad Reeder at 6:10pm

2) Status Reports (10 minutes)
a) Membership Report – Chris/Jackie
Mini Gators- 16 
Yellow Crocs- 20
Green Crocs-15
Swamp Monsters- 7


Caimans- 12
Juniors-11
Seniors-5

Masters-29

Total:  86 swimmers not including Masters
Yellow and Green Crocs are increasing in numbers.  Reasons for change of status forms that have been turned in are for taking a break from the team and participating in other sports.  VP Bruce Gordon is leaving the team; his daughter is taking a break.  The VP position is vacant. 
All Christmas cards/gifts were delivered before Christmas to coaches and pool maintenance.  Chris and Walter (pool maintenance) sent Char a very nice message of thanks and appreciation for thinking of them during the holidays.
Membership cross referenced emails on Team Unify for roster groups/billing groups. Some families did not receive emails about the Christmas break swim schedule.  
Any inquiries about joining our team will be answered by Membership Coordinators.  Our monthly newsletter is back in circulation.  Candace Van Sambeek has volunteered once again to put this together and send it out to our membership.  Her daughter is a former Gator.  The newsletter should be out this month.  
b) Volunteer Coordinator Report – Kristen/ Jeannine
Kristen will put the vacant position of VP in the newsletter.  Feb. 11th 2017 is a GGST hosted swim meet.  Bruce Gordon our VP is leaving the team so we will need a volunteer Head Marshal. This person must be certified.    However, Bruce will fill this position for our Feb 11th meet.  Signups for this meet will close Feb. 1st.  

9 of our swimmers so far have signed up for the Jan. 25th/26th IMX/IMR meet in Morgan Hill.  

c) Treasurer Report – Alicia/Amy
Our team phone line has been cancelled.  We will receive a reimbursement of $14 in 60-90 days.  We need to find a collection agency.  Previous Treasurers will be contacted for suggestions.  On team unify one time payments are available now.  One time payments can be made with a credit card only not a checking account.  Monthly swim dues not paid after 10 days will be charged a late fee.  Account must be up to date within 30 days for swimmers to continue with practice.  

d) Ways & Means Report – Mercedes
e) Coaches Report-Coach CeCe

Coach Meredith has been absent due to illness.  Coach CeCe has coached Meredith’s groups. Kayla has coached Minis to cover all groups. 
Yellow Crocs are not getting enough pool time due to covers needing to be taken off before practice.  Pool covers should be off at 4:30pm.  The GHS swim team should be getting in the pool soon so they will be taking off covers.  The GHS swim team will be practicing from 3:15-5:15pm.  Our groups will be in shallow pool while the GHS team practices. 
WE NEED NEW POOL COVERS! We need someone to write a grant for this.  CeCe will request a volunteer in the January newsletter.  

Congratulations to our younger swimmers!  Your attendance during these winter months has been outstanding!  Gators are welcome to sign up for the Jan 25th/26th meet. but do not forget to sign up for our team hosted meet Feb 11th and 12th.  All of our families will need to work a shift even if your swimmer is not swimming as this is a team requirement.  Thank you in advance.  An email will be sent out to membership from Coach CeCe.  

Coach CeCe has heard from parents they are not getting emails from GGST.  CeCe recommended asking parents what is their preferred communication preferences.  CeCe has sent out hard copies to her groups to ask for updated email information.  Team Unify has an email center.  This may help with all the emails generated by our team. 
Coach Wayne has requested Fins for all the groups.  Can we order some to sell in our team store?  Some have been sold but we need replenishment.  On our team website is a link directly to TU to order fins.  

Coaches had a meeting on Friday. Coaches will be meeting once a month.  

f) Hiring Committee – Bruce
g) Meet Director – Denise

Denise will be attending a Zone 1 South meeting tonight.  She also had a phone conference regarding LSC meets.  Denise has asked if Gemma Verna will do our lunches for coaches and officials for our Feb. team hosted meet.  Jackie will contact Gemma this evening. 
OLD BUSINESS:
Bruce will be contacted to purchase a new PA system.  
Attendance is being taken. Coach Kayla has been entering it daily. 

We need a person to order items for our team store.  This request will be added to our newsletter.  

Swimmers who get their first JO time receive a team towel.  This towel is monogrammed for the swimmer by the team.  Kristen Reeder has found a local company, TFB designs that have great prices for our team. The old charge for monogram what $50.  TFB will charge $45 for the first time then $25 from then on.  Great that we can support a local business. Kristen also designed a team beanie.  It is a black, well made beanie with GGST on the front.  Kristen brought a sample to the meeting.  A small number of beanies were ordered from TFB.  The team was quoted a price of $16.05/ea.  GGST will sell for $20/each.  Families can personalize beanie by taking it back to TFB and have name added for a quoted cost of $12.99
A concern was brought up about the cost of this beanie.  It is optional to purchase.  Beanie is well made; better than previous beanies. This is custom team apparel.  It takes time to research the business we will use, review products and choices and going to TFB many times for orders.  
NEW BUSINESS:
BOD has been discussing putting together a budget for the 2017 season.  Amy and Alicia have done a fantastic job of going over all of our reports put together by our team CPA. What is needed is a more user friendly version.  The BOD will meet with our CPA on a weekend day to go over these reports.   
Meeting adjourned 7:45pm

NEXT BOARD MEETING: February 8, 2017  6:00 – 7:30p
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